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March 31, 2022 

 

Krissy Bohnstedt       Via email to kbohnste@bellsouth.net 

207 Gardenia Street 

Tavernier, FL 33070 

 

Subject: Plat Lot Line Adjustment - File # 2020-167, 11 Coconut Drive, Key Largo 

 Lots 6 and 9, Block 17 Amended Plat of Key Largo Park, Plat Book 3, Page 62, of Monroe County, 

Florida, Parcel Identification Numbers 00527150-000000 & 00527150-001000 

 

Dear Ms. Bohnstedt, 

 

As set forth in Section 110-110 of the Monroe County Land Development Code (LDC), a Lot Line Adjustment may be 

approved if the application is in compliance with all aspects of the section. Upon review by County Staff, the application 

is not in compliance with the following subsections: 

 

(b) The resulting lots configured in the lot line adjustment process must meet the minimum requirements for a 
building site pursuant to the Land Development Code and Comprehensive Plan. All resulting lots will conform 

to the site development standards of the applicable zoning district. 

(e) The information submitted must have adequate detail so as to permit Planning and Environmental Resources 
Department staff a determination that the resulting lots will meet the requirements of a building site.  

(f) Applicant shall submit a written consent from all property owners. 

 

 

With the above sections of the application not being in compliance with the requirements of the Land Development Code, 

the Planning and Environmental Resources Department must deny the application.  

 

Based on the above finding that the proposed lot line adjustment has not complied with the requirements and standards 

of LDC Section 110-110, the requested plat lot line adjustment is denied.  

 

You may appeal any decision, determination or interpretation made in this letter pursuant to Monroe County Code Section 

102-185. A notice of appeal must be filed with the County Administrator, 1100 Simonton Street, Gato Building, Key 

West, FL 33040, within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter. In addition, please submit a copy of your notice of 

appeal to the Planning Commission Coordinator, Monroe County Planning and Environmental Resources Department, 

2798 Overseas Highway, Suite 410, Marathon, Florida 33050.  

 

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter or if we may further assist you, please feel free to contact 

the Department at (305) 289-2500. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Emily Schemper, AICP, CFM 
Senior Director of Planning & Environmental Resources 

 

cc: Bradley Stein, AICP, Planning and Development Review Manager  

Corey Aitken, Environmental Planner 

 

Att:  Staff Report 
















